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MINUTES
SCOTTISH COURT SERVICE PEOPLE COMMITTEE
MEETING:  18 April 2012 in Alloa Sheriff Court and Justice of the Peace Court
Present:

Mark Higgins, Non Executive Member, SCS Board (Chair)
Johan Findlay, Non Executive Member, SCS Board
Sheriff Nikola Stewart, Lanark Sheriff Court
Jean Lindsay, Director HR, Forestry Commission

Eric McQueen, Executive Director Field Services, SCS

Alan Swift, Director HR, SCS
Also Attended: 

Eddie Burrows, TUS


Bryan Goodfellow, Head of HR Service Delivery, SCS

Karen Lawrie, Secretariat Support Team, SCS, (Minutes)
1.
Welcome
1.1
The Chair welcomed the Committee to Alloa Sheriff Court and Justice of the Peace Court.  Bryan Goodfellow, Head of HR Service Delivery, was also present.
2.
Minutes of the Meeting of 9 February 2012
2.1
The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
3.
Action Points and Matters Arising
3.1
There were no matters arising which would not be discussed elsewhere on the Agenda.  
3.2
The following actions were carried forward to the next meeting:

April 2011 Action 4.2:  Eddie Burrows to advise the Committee, of the findings of the working group investigating on annual leave issues in Glasgow Sheriff Court 
The Committee noted that annual leave issues were still present in Glasgow but there had not been a meeting of the Partnership Committee to allow the matter to be discussed.  Eddie Burrows advised that he will ensure that the matter is on the Agenda for the forthcoming meeting.  A further update will be given to the Committee at the next meeting.
4.
HR Business Plan 12/13  (SCS/PC/Apr12/12)
4.1
The Committee reviewed the HRU Business Plan, noting the 28 specific initiatives proposed for the planning period.
4.2
Following a discussion of the specific initiatives the Committee agreed that the Pay Settlement 2012 and also the activity regarding the introduction of higher security clearance for designated posts in SCS should be highlighted as high priorities.  The Committee approved the plan subject to the changes suggested.
Action:  Alan Swift to update the HRU Business Plan based on the discussions of the Committee and arrange for the document to be published on the SCS Intranet.
4.3
The Committee agreed that a tracker showing the progress made on the 28 initiatives would be a useful tool for monitoring progress.  The tracker should set out the expected outcome of successful implementation.
Action:  Alan Swift to create a tracker to show progress made on the 28 initiative contained in the HRU Business Plan.

5.
HR Measures for SCS Board  (SCS/PC/Apr12/13)
5.1
The Committee discussed the four options suggested to improve the data supplied in the SCS Board Scorecard as currently it only focuses on two main areas, skill levels and levels of engagement - which is captured through levels of short term absence and turnover.
5.2 The Committee agreed that the quarterly basket of measures, which might include voluntary staff turnover, short term absence, volumes of Complaints/Grievances, proportions of appraisal completions on time, exit interview data and annual staff surveys, would provide the best overall rating of employee engagement to the SCS Board.

Action:  HRU to create a paper, for the next meeting of the Committee, which will allow the Committee to review the figures from the quarterly basket of measures to ensure the correct information is being collated.
6.
Council for Ethnic Minority Voluntary Organisations in Scotland (CEMVO) Report (SCS/PC/Apr12/14)
6.1
The report from the Council of Ethnic Minority Voluntary Organisations (CEMVO) was considered, the Committee noted the recommendations/suggestions that were highlighted for action. 
6.2
Approval was given by the Committee for the recommendations/suggestions to be taken forward.
7.
Youth Employment Strategy (SCS/PC/Apr12/15)
7.1
Consideration was given to the commitment by SCS to undertake a range of actions to open up employment opportunities for young people.  These would consist of five work placements covering a six month period.  At the end of the period the individual would have gained experience of working in an office environment and would enable the individual to obtain a reference from SCS.
7.2
The Committee were content with the proposed Youth Employment Strategy, however, they felt that the subject should be discussed further at a future meeting.

Action:  Alan Swift to provide the Committee with a paper detailing how temporary work placements will operate in the SCS at the next meeting. 
Action:  HRU and Trade Union representatives to hold a meeting, prior to the August meeting of the Committee, to discuss the planned work placements in more detail in relation to a national plan

8.
Staff Survey Update (SCS/PC/Apr12/16)
8.1
An update to the staff survey results 2011 was given to the Committee detailing the endeavours of the CEO and Executive team to bring together the people strategy, staff engagement sessions and the leadership through coaching programme.
8.2
Following the roll out of the coaching programme new measures had been put in place such as 360° feedback which will allow staff for the first time to give feedback on their managers, this will allow issues to be addressed quickly and action taken.
8.3 The CEO & Executive Team are undertaking to visit every court and business unit during the summer of 2012.  They will be visiting, where possible, the same locations as 2011 to offer staff consistency and hopefully build on the challenging sessions encountered during the last visit.  This will be followed up by Sheriffdom events in the autumn where a more structured engagement event will take place.
8.4
The Committee agreed that based on the results of the survey in 2011, the approach being taken forward by the CEO and Executive Team is the correct one.

Action:  Alan Swift to submit a paper to the SCS Board, at their June meeting, detailing the actions taken forward from the results of the 2011 staff survey.
9.
Secure Check (SCS/PC/Apr12/21)
9.1
The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.
10.
HR Risk Register (SCS/PC/Apr12/17)
10.1
The Committee reviewed the latest version of the HR Risk Register noting the forthcoming industrial action planned for 10 May 2012 and also the end of June in relation to Pension Reforms.
10.2
A discussion regarding the addition of Secure Checking took place resulting in the agreement that it will be omitted from the Register at present however if there are insufficient volunteers it would be added.
11.
SCS/PC/Apr12/19 – SCS Employment Policies & Procedures revised since February 2012 (for noting)
11.1
The Committee noted the SCS Policies that have been revised since February 2012, in particular the Redundancy and Redeployment policy which was revised to take account of what would be taken in to consideration if for example a court was closed.  Staff will now be in an informed position should court closures happen.
11.2
The revision of the SCS Uniform policy was also commented on as it offers staff a more frequent replacement of uniform and also the quality of the clothing is a better quality.  The improvements resulted from a working group that consisted of staff members who wear the uniforms on a daily basis.

11.3
Changes to employee law were discussed and the Committee agreed that they would like to be updated on any changes to ensure they are aware of laws that may impact SCS staff.

Action:  Alan Swift to provide a paper, twice a year, updating the Committee to any changes in employment law that may have an impact for SCS Staff.

12.
SCS/PC/Apr12/20 – Legal Staff Review (for noting)
12.1 It was noted that the Annex A referred to in the papers was not circulated to the Committee.
Action:  Alan Swift to ensure that Annex A referred to in the paper regarding the review of Legal Staff is circulated to Committee members.

13.
AOB
Pension Statements

13.1
Pension statements have been issued to 1200 staff in the main pension schemes at the end of March.  To date, 25 errors have been highlighted by staff with eight being resolved immediately.  43 members of staff did not receive a statement, HR and My Civil Service Pensions (MyCSP) are working together to resolve the matters as quickly as possible.

Annual Review of People Committee

13.2
The Chair summarised the SCS Board’s arrangements for an annual review of the individual contributions of the Board members and an assessment of how effectively the Board operates as a whole.  

13.3 The Committee agreed to a discussion regarding the Committee’s operational effectiveness.  To assist Committee members, the SCS Board’s pro-forma would be issued in advance of the meeting to allow feedback to be forwarded to the Chair, if members thought appropriate, to formulate discussion at the next meeting. The Chair also offered members the opportunity for one to one appraisal meetings but members were happy with the present arrangements.
Action: A pro-forma, in line with that used by the SCS Board during their annual appraisal, to be circulated to Committee Members for consideration or completion prior to the next Committee meeting in August.
14.
Close
14.1 In closing, the Chair thanked the Sheriff Clerk, Anne Reid and her staff for accommodating the meeting in Alloa.  

14.2 The next meeting of the People Committee will be held in Parliament Square in Edinburgh on 15 August.
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